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August 28, 2025 
 
 
TO:  Executive Management Team 
 
FROM:  Major General Gent Welsh  
  The Adjutant General 
 
SUBJECT: Rescission of Department Pamphlets 
 
 
Effective immediately, the following Military Department pamphlets are rescinded: 
 
WAARNG Army Pamphlet 200-1, Dangerous Waste Management Plan, related to the handling 
of dangerous and hazardous wastes generated by WAARNG activities. 
• This pamphlet will be retained by the Environmental Programs Office as the Dangerous Waste 

Management Plan (DWMP) to be reviewed and updated internally as needed and provided 
statewide to applicable units/services for the management of waste. 

 
WAARNG Army Pamphlet 200-2, Consolidated Environmental Training Pamphlet, which 
includes WMD training forms FORM-HR-MF-0512, FORM-HR-MF-0513, and FORM-HR-
MF-0514, related to environmental training development and requirements.    
• This pamphlet is extremely outdated and has not been historical updated by the Environmental 

Programs Office. Environmental training requirements are coordinated through either the 
Environmental Programs Office or the Environmental Quality Control Committee. Per the 
Cooperative Agreement, Environmental funds are not authorized for projects not related to 
environmental compliance. 

 
WAARNG Army Pamphlet 200-3, Hazardous Materials Management Program (HMMP), 
related to the procurement and use of Hazardous Materials to support Washington Army National 
Guard. 
• This pamphlet was updated several years ago but should not be owned by WAARNG 

Environmental Programs Office. IAW AR 200-1, Section 9.1(1), the HMMP is the 
responsibility of Deputy Chief of Staff, G4. Per the Cooperative Agreement, environmental 
funds are not authorized for projects not related to environmental compliance. 

 
WAARNG Army Pamphlet 200-4, Green Cleaning Management Program  
• This pamphlet has not been updated since 2016. The Green Cleaning Management Program is 

not driven by environmental regulations. Per the Cooperative Agreement, environmental funds 
are not authorized for projects not related to environmental compliance. 
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